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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 23rd May 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllr  D Knight (in the Chair),  Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, Mrs A Tupper and 
                A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, J Madden and P Thompson 
In Attendance:   Rosemary Williams, David Trew and J Harrington, Parish Clerk
                            (Minutes)
	

	16-17/0050
16-17/0051

16-17/0052


	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr Cosier was absent as he had to care for his wife who had been ill with a chest infection recently.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.
TENNIS – ROSEMARY WILLIAMS
Rosemary Williams was welcomed to the meeting and gave a brief history of tennis in the village over the last 60 years.  Over the years she had cleared rubbish, swept leaves and generally kept an eye on the courts but now they were very well maintained by the groundsman and the surfaces had been cleared of moss and were in excellent condition.
There were currently two coaches using the courts on a regular basis and there were lengthy discussions  over the use of keys, costs and the booking system in general.  Only Rosemary, the groundsman and the Parish Council should have keys but it appeared that others were in use.  It was agreed that Cllr Knight would change the locks the following day and issue new keys to Rosemary and the groundsman. 

Cllr Knight confirmed that 2 extra courts had been included in the plans for the extension of the pavilion and the Parish Council were awaiting planning permission from TVBC which was imminent.  Cllr Knight explained that the Parish Council were hoping to expand  tennis facilities in the village and  they felt the way forward was to have a club with a computerised booking system which provided members with a key fob, something which had been suggested by David Trew at a previous meeting.

David Trew confirmed that he had attended Village Day and gained the names of several people who would be interested in joining a club.  David felt that a village the size of North Baddesley with 8,000 inhabitants, would generate at least 200 who would play tennis and the two schools had shown a keen interest also.  
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	David Trew reiterated that if  the LTA were approached, they would come along and formalise an agreement with the Parish Council and put funding in place and a booking system would be set up on a website.  There would still need to be a provision in the system for people who were not online and Rosemary could perhaps continue to help with this.

Cllr Knight reiterated that any coaches wishing to use the courts would need clearance from the Parish Council and would need to provide evidence of qualifications, CRB check, insurance, etc.  Cllr Hill undertook to produce a spreadsheet for Rosemary to fill out in the future providing information on who was using the courts.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Knight would change the lock on the tennis courts and provide Rosemary and Jim with new keys and would also put a disclaimer on Facebook that the system for booking the tennis courts was being overhauled.  Cllr Hill to produce a spreadsheet for Rosemary. 
Cllr Knight thanked Rosemary and David for attending and they left the meeting.

	

	15-16/0053
	TREES

	
	

	
	16/01169/TPOS
	8 St Andrew’s Close
North Baddesley
	T1 Silver Birch – Fell to an 8ft habitat pole.  No objection – subject to Arboricultural Officer’s approval

	

	15-16/0054
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	16/00320/VARS
	2 Fielden Close
North Baddesley
	To remove condition 3 of 06/01067/FULLS (Erection of single storey front and rear garage and kitchen /dining room extensions.) to enable the conversion of the garage into a living/play room.
No comment


	

	
	16/00772/FULLS
	20 Rosslyn Close
North Baddesley
	Demolish dwelling and erection of two detached three bedroom bungalows with associated parking and landscaping.  No objection – but concern over parking and loss of trees

	

	
	16/00975/FULLS


	59 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	Construction of two external timber sheds within domestic cartilage.
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	16/01163/FULLS
	101 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	First floor and two storey side extensions and alterations to provide additional and altered accommodation and boundary wall (amended scheme)  No comment

	

	16-17/0055
16-17/0056

16-17/0057

16-17/0058

16-17/0059


	AIR QUALITY MONITORING
There were further discussions around the purchase of air quality monitoring tubes and it was agreed that a decision would be made at the next full council meeting.  In the meantime the Clerk would approach the Environment and Protection Officers for Romsey, Eastleigh and Southampton for comparable data.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with TVBC, Eastleigh Borough Council and Southampton City Council Environment Protection Officers.

BARRIER GATE, SANDY LANE
Following a fire in the woods at the back of the overflow car park in Sandy Lane, investigations were made regarding keys as the Emergency Services could not gain access.  It was discovered that the barrier gate in question was in a field that did not belong to the Parish Council and therefore was not their concern.  The Clerk to inform the residents of the cottages who had queried the situation.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would contact the residents of the cottages in Sandy Lane

ACCOUNTS

It was agreed that a separate Finance Meeting needed to be set up and Monday 6th June was proposed for the date.  The Clerk to email all those on the Committee.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would set up a Finance meeting for 6th June.

COMPLAINTS

There were lengthy discussions concerning a recent complaint made to the Parish Council concerning the felling of a tree in a resident’s garden.  It was agreed that the correct procedure was not followed on this occasion.  It was resolved that all future complaints would be processed in accordance with the Parish Council’s recently adopted Complaints Procedure.
WEBSITE
It was agreed to defer a presentation on the website until a future meeting. 
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	16-17/0060
16-17/0061

16-17/0062

16-17/0063


	CORRESPONDENCE
WARREN FARM SOLAR FARM
An agreement was in place to pay the Parish Council an annual payment to the benefit of the community.  However the developers were suggesting that whilst the site would be built by themselves it would then be sold to many different investors over the duration of 25 years which was the life of the park   A suggestion had been made that a one-off payment of £15,000 be paid rather than the annual payment.  It was agreed to defer a decision until the next meeting.
HANGING BASKETS
It was agreed that Nursling and Rownhams Parish Council could have 3 of the Parish Council’s hanging baskets which were not in use.

COMMUNITY FACILITIES AND OPEN SPACES AUDIT

TVBC had requested information on Community Facilities and Open Spaces.  Cllr Knight confirmed that he had already provided TVBC with this information.
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 

HALC Conference on Planning for Gypsy and Traveller sites update

Local Government Boundary Commission – Electoral Review of Hampshire: Further Limited Consultation for Havant and New Forest

The meeting closed at 10.10pm
	


